
 

London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham 
Record of Cabinet Member Decision 

 
The call-in has expired and this decision can be implemented. 
 

 Draft Decision List published on: 1 July 2022 
 Confirmed Decision List published on: 6 July 2022 

 
 
1. TITLE: Award of Emlyn Gardens: Adults with learning disabilities 

supported living contract 
 

2. DECISION MADE BY: 
 

Deputy Leader 
 

3. DECISION: 
 

 1. To approve the award of a contract to Metropolitan Housing Trust (MHT) 
for the delivery of a supported living service for adults with learning 
disabilities. The initial term of the contract will be for three-year 
commencing 11 July 2022 to 10th July 2025 (with the option to extend for 
up to a further period of two years). The core value of this contract over 
the five-year term is £1,624,770. The estimated core cost over the initial 
three-year period is £974,862. The estimated core cost of the two-year 
extension period is £649,908. Over the lifetime of the contract there will 
also be an additional annual cost of flexible hours at the hourly rate of 
£17.87. The number of flexible hours will vary and is dependent on 
residents’ needs. The current estimate of flexi hours over the 5-year 
contract is 69,086 which equates to a cost of £1,234,558.  

 

2. To approve the expenditure of £33,145, through the Disabled Facilities 
Grant (DFG), which includes a payment of £17,145 to MHT to cover set 
up costs for the new building and a payment directly to the eight 
residents and their families to assist in furnishing their new flats of 
£2,000, a total of £16,000. 

 
4. REASON FOR DECISION: 

 
 1. Following a robust procurement and assessment process it is proposed the 

contract will be awarded to the provider who submitted the most economically 
advantageous tender (MEAT).  
 

2. B
By awarding a three-year contract to MHT this will ensure that the following 
social care priorities are achieved:  

 
 
 

http://www.lbhf.gov.uk/


 

5. ALTERNATIVE OPTIONS CONSIDERED: 
 

 Option 1 
Do Nothing - Not recommended. This does not support the council’s long-term 
commitment to increase the supply of disabled, accessible housing within the 
borough. This is also not deemed as a viable option as there are residents 
waiting to move in. A care and support service needs to be place before this 
happens. 

 
Option 2 

To award a five-year contract to MHT following a robust procurement process – 
Recommended. This option is recommended as will ensure the provision of 
good quality, long-term homes for residents with learning disabilities within the 
borough, close to their family and their circles of support. It will also ensure that 
the successful provider, the Council and other partners all facilitate an 
Independent Living approach, providing greater choice and control for our 
residents.  
 

6. CONFLICTS OF INTEREST DECLARED AND DISPENSATIONS GRANTED: 
 

 None  
 

 

 

Date of Decision 

29 June 2022 


